
	
	

Grant for Ugandan toilet building/toilet  
Application for $2,600 Rotary Grant ($900 club and $1700 district) 
 
Sean Kinobe wanted to start a school in the village of Jinja, Uganda.  In the fall of 2020 I 
asked my Facebook friends to raise money for school supplies. Many of my friends and 
family and a few individual members of the Downtown Tempe Rotary Club have helped 
to provide school supplies to help these students. Sean and I started Lynette Shaw-
Smith Education Center, which is a community school. 
 
The parents of our 54 registered then got involved. The parents enthusiastically support 
the school. They have all gone together to pay the full-time teacher's salary. They pay 
rental of the school building and the Internet data bills. They laid floors in the 
classrooms and built the fence. The parents and students made jewelry that they sent to 
me to sell for a fundraiser. They are currently making angel and star ornaments for 
another fundraiser. 
 
Now we are looking at bigger expenses that we cannot do on our own.  
 
This grant will pay for a toilet building.  Now the kids are using buckets in the 
classrooms, and staff are going in the bush.  The engineer had a higher price for bigger 
toilets, but he planned a smaller facility and agreed to let parents and our skills students 
help with labor to cut the cost to $2,600.  See attached receipts and plans for toilets. 
 
No one in the village had an address, so I could not transfer our money to anyone.  Fred 
Chalfin, President of the Tempe Rotary Downtown club, suggested I contact the closest 
Rotary Club to the school.  Lynn Gustke did research and found the closest club, and 
then I contacted Michael Muwanguzi, president of the Source of the Nile Rotary 
Club.  He has been receiving the money transfers and giving the cash to Sean. He has 
also been advising Sean.  We have gotten receipts and pictures of everything 
purchased, so we know how our money has been spent. 
 
We will publicize Rotary's involvement in our newsletter and on signs displayed at the 
school.  
 
Next page are photos of 4 hardware receipts and 3 toilet plans.  The cost is $2,600 and 
contributed labor from our community. 
 
One Ugandan shilling was 0.00027 dollars on April 1, 2021 
 



	
	

	 	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	



	
	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	



	
	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	



	
	

	

	

	 	



	
	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	



	
	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	

	



	
	

	

	

	


